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March 13, 2006 
 
 
 
John Zych, Board Secretary 
Ontario Energy Board 
P.O. Box 2319 
Suite 2700 
2300 Yonge Street 
Toronto, ON  M4P 1E4 
 
By Courier 
 

Dear Mr. Zych: 

 
Re: Proposed Amendments to the Distribution System Code 
 Board File No:  EB-2006-0030 

 

I write in response in the Board’s February 20 Notice of Proposal to Amend the Distribution 
System Code and on behalf of the Coalition of Large Distributors (“CLD”), Hydro One 
Networks Inc. and Hydro One Brampton Networks Inc.  The CLD comprises Enersource 
Hydro Mississauga Inc., Horizon Utilities Corporation, Hydro Ottawa Limited, PowerStream 
Inc., Toronto Hydro-Electric System Limited and Veridian Connections Inc. 

The Board has proposed to treat bulk-metered residential condominiums as residential 
consumers for security deposit purposes where LDCs may retain a security deposit until a 
residential consumer can demonstrate that it has had a good payment history for a period 
of one year.  This proposal will codify the treatment of bulk-metered residential 
condominiums such that it will eliminate the potential for new bulk-metered residential 
condominiums to be treated as non-residential with the result that security deposits paid by 
such residential condominiums may be retained for a period of seven years. 

The CLD, Hydro One Networks and Hydro One Brampton Networks are of the view that it 
is appropriate to make available to bulk-metered residential condominiums the same 
security deposit provisions as are available to any other residential consumer and notes 
that the Board’s proposal does not interfere with the right of LDCs to require a security 
deposit from a bulk-metered residential condominium in the absence of a good payment 
history. 






